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August 17, 2015 

Honourable Bill Mauro 
Minister of Natural Resources and Forestry 
6th Floor, Room 6630, Whitney Block 
99 Wellesley Street West 
Toronto, ON  M7A 1W3 

Honourable Minister Mauro, 

 

Council of the Municipality of Grey Highlands passed the following resolution 

“Resolve, That Council of the Municipality of Grey Highlands supports the 
resolution as circulated by the County of Grey regarding the potential 
impacts caused by fracking operations and a copy of this resolution to be 
forwarded to the Minister of Natural Resources and Forestry, Association of 
Municipalities of Ontario, local M.P.P’s, County of Grey and all lower tier 
municipalities in Grey County.”  

A copy of the County of Grey resolution is attached. Should you have any 
questions, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned. 

Regards, 

 

Debbie Robertson, AMCT 
Clerk/Director 
Council & Legislative Services 
robertsond@greyhighlands.ca 
519.986.1216 Ext. 233 

cc: Association of Municipalities of Ontario 
     County of Grey 
     M.P.P. 
     Grey County Lower Tier Municipalities 
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